

Hiltingbury Road Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh Hampshire, SO53 5NP

Telephone: 023 80261808 Facsimile: 023 80273401

adminoffice@hiltingbury-jun.hants.sch.uk

Headteacher: Miss Zoe Loosemore

5<sup>th</sup> November 2020

## Dear Parents and Carers.

Thank you for your support with wearing face coverings and keeping a safe social distance for drop off and pick up times. Today we have again reviewed our whole school risk assessment following on from the new National Restrictions guidance from the Department of Education. If you wish to read the whole guidance please use the following link;

https://www.gov.uk/quidance/education-and-childcare-settings-new-national-restrictions-from-5-november-

We wanted to share some further adaptations that we have made in response of this to continue to keep the school community safe:

- Staff will be wearing face masks when in communal areas within the school building
- We are sad to say that we have had to suspend our R and R after school sports club from Monday 9<sup>th</sup> November. Children who are currently attending will automatically be booked on to continue this provision in January

We are pleased to share that our wrap around care for both Before and After school club will continue each week so please book as normal.

Everyone has been incredibly supportive in keeping us updated and reporting any illnesses and absences. This really does make a difference and we thank you once again. Attached for your guidance again is a flow chart with COVID-19 advice and procedures.

If you need any further advice or support please just call the school office on 02380 261808 or email adminoffice@hiltingbury-jun.hants.sch.uk

Best wishes,

Zoe Loosemore

Charlotte Hartley

A Harke









